

of my colleagues, and the students' love that brings me joy.

Parents are aware that LLCEW has implemented some new measures this academic year, including extending the lunch break by ten minutes, changing the start time of the third elective subject in Senior Secondary forms from after school to within the regular timetable, introducing experiential learning OLE classes for F4 and F5 students, and increasing the number of class teachers for Junior Secondary classes from two teachers to three or four teachers. These measures were discussed during the second semester of last year and unanimously agreed upon by the teachers, who enthusiastically participated in the discussions, recognizing their potential to enhance student engagement. I am grateful for their trust despite the increased workload. I am thankful to God for bringing me to LLCEW and allowing me to work with a committed team for the school He has established.

On December 01, 2023, I attended the Lantau Island Joint School Mock Release of DSE Results, which took place at a neighbouring school and was attended by all F6 students from Tung Chung secondary schools. The purpose of the event was to acquaint students with tertiary institution requirements and career planning. When I was introduced as LLCEW's principal, the resounding cheers and applause from our F6 students touched me deeply. I was moved by their love towards me, as well as their evident pride as cherished LLCEW students. A principal seated beside me politely praised the profound enthusiasm of the LLCEW students and expressed a courteous desire to learn from our school's approach. I am hesitant to attribute this praise to myself; what I observed was that students were aware of and grateful for the love and dedication exhibited by all teachers towards them. That is why, during the session introducing principals, students seized the opportunity as LLCEW's representatives to express their gratitude to LLCEW. Students, are you aware that your gratitude moves not only my heart but also the hearts of our teachers? Thank you all.

May God continue to bless every staff member, student, and parent at LLCEW, as we experience love and support in our school life and strive for growth in knowledge and personal development each day.

Principal Ho Hok Leong

